


Minutes of Annual Parish Meeting held on 4th May 2021 at 7:00 pm
Held as a remote meeting under the Chairmanship of Cllr Phillip Rayner of Kings Ripton Parish Council
As per The Local Authorities and Police and crime panels (Coronavirus)(Flexibility of Local Authority and Police and Crime Panel meetings) (England and Wales) Regulations 2020.
Clerk: -
Irene Healiss 			clerk.kingsripton.pc@gmail.com

Zoom: -
Meeting ID 	884 8443 4085
Password 	874586

Present: Cllr P Rayner (Chairman), Cllr R Rayner, Cllr Bassitt, Cllr Embley, Mr Krause (village hall trust),  Mr McCandless (community road watch) and the Clerk Mrs Irene Healiss.

There were 4 members of the public.

1. Apologies.
Received from Cllrs Bywater and Criswell.

2. Minutes of meeting held 20th May 2019.
It was  resolved that the minutes were a true record. The minutes were signed by Cllr P Rayner remotely. 

3. Matters arising from minutes.
None

4.  	Parish Council Report by Chairman					(appendix 1)

5.  	Responsible Financial Officer Report 2021			 	(appendix 2)

6. 	To receive reports from Local Organisations:

· Kings Ripton Village Hall Trust						(appendix 3)
· Community road watch							(appendix 4)
						

7.  To receive update from the local County and District Councillors.		(appendix 5, 6)

8. Village matters and public forum - discuss the general affairs of the Parish and to pass any resolutions thereon. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]None.

The meeting closed at 7:40pm







PLEASE SEE THE BELOW APPENDICES FOR ALL REPORTS.

Appendix 1

Chairman’s report to Kings Ripton Parish Council 
4th May 2021

2021 has of course been an unprecedented year (not least for the use of that word). Covid has been a serious challenge to everyone in the village but has shown how a small community has pulled together and supported each other.
The parish council and I give thanks to all those who have come together, supported vulnerable people and even simply helped their neighbours.
As a PC we also have faced the new challenge of conducting meetings online and, thanks to the efforts of councillors and parishioners, we have fared well including helping many to participate more easily.
Over this year we have had two Parish clerks including Jo Harvey and we are now welcoming Irene Healiss to the role of RFO and clerk. We still are 4 councillors and greatly appreciate and thank them for their efforts to give freely of their time to solve problems and assist the council.  
The year has been relatively quiet but the Parish council has been involved in installing the footpath bridge over the brook to improve road safety, albeit this was kindly led and made entirely possible by Karen Martin who we give our sincere great thanks to and also to the bridge team of Cambs County Council for providing the bridge to the village without charge.
2021/2 will see everything beginning to restart in a more normal fashion with meetings in the village hall. Restrictions may still be in place, but we are all hoping that the vaccination program will allow us all more normal lives. 
A new challenge this year will be the plans of the Greater Cambridge and Peterborough authority to potentially build a connecting road across the parish to relieve traffic on the A141. We encourage all members of the community to be involved so that the countryside is preserved and this does not affect Kings Ripton.
The installation of the MVAS from the LHI has been held back by Covid regulations, and I thank Dave McCandless of Community Road Watch for his great and continued help in liaising with Highways to install the unit and posts. This installation is due to be completed very soon ready for the traffic to begin again. I know Dave will be looking for volunteers to help maintain and collect data from the MVAS units. We should also be able to use this data to demonstrate traffic issues within the village.
Whilst it appears that a footpath to the crematorium to link Kings Ripton and Huntingdon for cyclists and pedestrians will be an uphill struggle to get funding for, the PC will continue to push for it because it is sorely needed for parishioners.
May I thank the other councillors and parishioners for my time as chair this year.

Dr. Philip Rayner, Chair Kings Ripton PC







Appendix 2

Kings Ripton Parish Council

Annual 2020-2021 report from the Responsible Financial Officer

The financial year 2020-21 saw the Council receive £6416.38 in income, which was made up mostly of precept (£5913) and grants received (£300 was received towards Local Highway Improvement funding).
 A VAT refund amount of £167.38 was received, in addition to £36.00 generated from the allotments. 
Total expenditure last year amounted to £5331, consisting of the Clerks salary/ allowances as well as the day to day running costs for the Council and maintenance for the Parish. With reserves and careful management of its annual spend, the Parish Council were able to carry forward £9893.83 as of 31st March 2021. 

Kings Ripton Parish Council continues to remain financially stable going forwards, and there was a minimal increase in precept this year of just over 3% (£215). 

The Parish Council offered a grant to the village hall last year for £750 towards costs and continues to work for the community, especially through the various difficulties posed by the COVID pandemic.
The internal audit was completed satisfactorily last year, and has recently been completed by a new auditor. 
A new Clerk and RFO was also employed by the PC in March 2021, and all required finance documents to date have been completed.
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Appendix 4

Community Roadwatch(UK) CIC – Annual Report for Kings Ripton Annual Meeting on 4 May 2021 
Members of Community Roadwatch (CRW) have been operating in Kings Ripton - in one scheme or another - with the support of the Parish Council, since 2010 to quantify the serious levels of speeding being reported by residents and then finding ways of addressing this problem that exists in all villages being used as short-cuts. From the beginning, Gordon & Ros Townsend have been the mainstay of those efforts until recently when regrettably, Gordon passed away. However, Ros remains as determined as ever to help us find ways of moderating speeds and next Thursday, socially-distanced in a car legally parked off-road we will be helping her re-start her efforts without Gordon, to identify commercial vehicles at or over 35 mph to send their company a letter asking them to ask the driver to slow down. Also, she will be noting the details of any HGVs that she sees using this 7.5t limited village so the company can be asked nicely to justify, or refrain from, using this route. 
The solution to speeding does not lie in a single measure, initiative or scheme but in a consolidated number of ideas that each address different aspects where every little helps a lot and any little is always a lot better than absolutely no little at all. That's why over the years you have seen the number of Highways engineering solutions increase in numbers with Vehicle Activated Signs (VASs). Then you had Police-supported Speedwatch operating here with Gordon and Ros for 4 years 2010-2014 and having some success with its letters; but that ended in 2014 when the Speedwatch area coordinator was unable to continue and 23 local villages lost their Speedwatch 'glue'. 
However, In 2015, Community Roadwatch was formed by the then out-of-work Speedwatch volunteers to help residents continue to address those serious community road safety aspects that hitherto and subsequently, Speedwatch could not or was not authorised to handle because it is restricted to simply detecting speeds and then only between 35 and 60 mph in a 30 limit because their SIDs are capped at 60 to stop reckless drivers trying to see how fast their machines can go. Our SIDs are capped the same but still record the speeds in their memories. 
So CRW equipped itself with sponsored Radar Speed Guns, Moveable Speed Indicating Devices (SIDs) and Data Loggers and set about making a difference with a range of free lawful services, all of which have been used at one time or another in Kings Ripton including a 2012 'SPEED KILLS' and 2019 Mick George-sponsored '30 PLEASE’ wheelie bin sticker campaign with Gordon & Ros helping us to distribute the stickers that are still making their small contribution from time to time on bins today. 
Last Year, CRW, made a donation of £500 from its end of year surplus, to help your proactive Parish Council fund a £3k SID and up to 3 posts to hang it on. Those posts will be installed soon and your SID will then be moderating speeds and being watched by us (and you) to detect speeding commercial vehicles (35 mph or more) so they can be reported to their companies for a 'word with drivers. It does work and is much appreciated by drivers because the Police are not involved. We also check out Tax and MoT status of all speeding vehicles and report them accordingly. 
When you get your SID, CRW will set it up and start the ball rolling by helping Ros maintain it (initially)with regular battery changes and by moving it between locations as required. However, our aim is to have the village become autonomous with its own SID Support Team (SST) comprising at least 3 residents (3 needed for safe SID moves). So, Ros will need the help of an additional person for her weekly/2-weekly battery changes. May I take this opportunity to ask anyone who may be able to help Ros to come forward and be trained up so we can step back from these operations by the end of British Summer Time as we have done in Somersham, Haddenham, Willingham and Wilburton and concentrate on helping in different ways or by assisting others. 
However, for as long as we are needed, we will continue to support the village SST in qualifying and identifying speeders with our Speed Check, Lorrywatch and TROwatch sessions. Do also consider Speedwatch too. It can help. 
More information on our website at www.roadwatch.org.uk and www.roadwatch.org.uk/cambs/KingsRipton where news of the SID and Results will be posted in due course. Any questions to David McCandless, MD CRW(UK) CIC at md@roadwatch.org.uk. 
Our latest £8k LHI success - that hopefully will be ratified in May - to keep you all safe is at www.roadwatch.org.uk/cambs/SawtryWay2020 

Appendix 5

Kings Ripton Annual Parish Report – Cllr Steve Criswell.

It is no surprise that Covid-19 has dominated the agenda over the last 12 months. My County role as Chair of the Communities & Partnerships Committee has placed me at the forefront of our response. Previous work under the banner of Think Communities meant that public sector partners were already working more effectively together. This put us in a strong position to react quickly. We set up a County Covid Hub through which Gov’t funding was directed to help residents. The level of funding has proved generous and we have never run out.
The Hub took responsibility for over 30,000 Shielded residents and vouchers for children in receipt of free school meals. We offered emergency food and toiletry supplies from our warehouse at Alconbury, arranged errands and regular phone contact for those living alone. We also held emergency supplies of PPE for Care Homes and Covid testing kits.
HDC took over liaison with local voluntary groups to support any other residents who required help. Financial aid was also made available for struggling families and those isolating. Support for businesses was also channelled through HDC.

‘Cambridgeshire Local’ is the initiative I have been leading on whereby we have created 22 localities where County, District, Parish, Voluntary Sector and Health colleagues can work together to deliver services in the most effective way to address local priorities. This coincides with our current vacating of Shire Hall and our move into a new, smaller HQ at Alconbury Weald by late summer. Introductory events were held during March which will be followed by engagement across all 22 areas over the summer.
Separate, but complimentary services I also lead on are;
· Libraries – not just secure, but an expanding service taking on a wider range of roles under Cambridgeshire Local, acting as community hubs and a base for staff to operate from.
· Adult Skills – I have completely transformed this service and chair the Governing Board. The focus is on up-skilling and re-skilling, language courses for those from abroad, arranging job clubs and liaising with employers.
· Social mobility and ‘levelling up’. The pandemic has worsened the situation for some struggling families, so I have raised the profile of this work, forming a dedicated work stream and recruiting a new senior officer to lead this work.
· Community Outreach. We have refurbished an old mobile library vehicle as an adaptable delivery vehicle to ensure we can takes our services to any part of rural Cambridgeshire where we can help.
· Social Care – we are experimenting with new models of delivering care within each much more localised area. Community based with community support.

Wheatsheaf crossroads, Woodhurst. To save the most lives funding is directed to prioritise the worst sites first. Despite its’ reputation, this site has not ranked highly for over 20 years. With some persistence and opportunism, I have got the necessary funding allocated to provide a traffic light junction. Work should be underway this financial year.

Council finances. – Gov’t has been generous with funding to support residents and reimbursing the direct cost of doing so. However there has been no compensation for indirect costs and lost income caused by the pandemic. Therefore councils are in a considerably worse financial position than they predicted just over a year ago. Prudent financial management means that both CCC and HDC have been able to cope better than most, but it does mean some difficult decisions could lay ahead.

It has been an honour to serve Kings Ripton residents as County Councillor for the last four years and I would like to thank the parish council for our productive relationship. If re-elected, I will endeavour to continue serving local residents to the best of my ability.




Appendix 6

Dear Parish Council and Residents, 
The past 12 months have been incredibly challenging for us all but it looks as though we can all begin to see the light at the end of a very long tunnel. The impacts of this dreadful virus have been far reaching but the way residents have responded and pulled together has been remarkable. We have also witnessed one of the biggest changes in ways of working that has ever been seen either locally or nationally and the District council has not been exempt form this. The staff have done a brilliant job in coping with this change and challenge.
For our part as local politicians we have been clear that we want our organisation to do “whatever is required” to meet the needs of our residents and communities. That saw us establishing a brand new network of Recognised organisation – tailored to their 15 local areas, making community groups and local delivery a cornerstone of our response to covid.
The district council has continued to deliver front line services despite the challenges of Covid and on the back of a 0% council tax increase. We are very aware of the financial pressures on our residents. We have also acted with our resources, putting more money than ever into supporting local communities and community groups, and in the management of the distribution of grants, have sought at every opportunity to not just meet immediate need but also build capacity and long term solutions for both the individuals and residents effected. 
Our WeAreHuntingdonshire website did and continues to do just that – providing clear access to the support that our residents need irrespective of where that support comes from.
What the last year has shown us is a number of things. Firstly, how well we have worked together as a whole community. As a Council we take our own delivery very seriously and strive to deliver the best possible results for our residents and businesses. However, our work over recent years and in particular our experience during Covid has made the District Council acutely aware that there are limits to what any single organisation can do, and the better we understand the problem and the more we can align support to provide a simple and logical process for local residents and businesses the better. 
Better solutions, better targeted and more impactful, reduced bureaucracy, increased pace of delivery, and more local ownership are some of the pieces of feedback that we have had from those who have benefited from these new solutions. This will form my thinking behind the community strategy when it goes forward to the cabinet in the year ahead.
My final thanks go to all the Parish councillors, volunteers, workers and businesses in the community who have made our lives a little easier in these difficult time. 

Best wishes

District Councillor Simon Bywater
Sawtry Ward
Huntingdonshire District  Council
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